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are brought on board, or fish and fish 
products are transferred from the ves-
sel, to allow sampling the catch or ob-
serving the transfer, unless the ob-
server specifically requests not to be 
notified. 

(7) Records. Allow observer(s) to in-
spect and copy any state or Federal 
logbook maintained voluntarily or as 
required by regulation. 

(8) Assistance. Provide all other rea-
sonable assistance to enable ob-
server(s) to carry out their duties, in-
cluding, but not limited to: 

(i) Measuring decks, codends, and 
holding bins. 

(ii) Providing the observer(s) with a 
safe work area. 

(iii) Collecting bycatch when re-
quested by the observer(s). 

(iv) Collecting and carrying baskets 
of fish when requested by the ob-
server(s). 

(v) Allowing the observer(s) to col-
lect biological data and samples. 

(vi) Providing adequate space for 
storage of biological samples. 

(f) Sample station—(1) Observer sam-
pling station. This paragraph contains 
the requirements for observer sampling 
stations. The vessel owner must pro-
vide an observer sampling station that 
complies with this section so that the 
observer can carry out required duties. 

(i) Accessibility. The observer sam-
pling station must be available to the 
observer at all times. 

(ii) Location. The observer sampling 
station must be located within 4 m of 
the location from which the observer 
samples unsorted catch. Unobstructed 
passage must be provided between the 
observer sampling station and the loca-
tion where the observer collects sample 
catch. 

(2) [Reserved] 

§ 660.219 Fixed gear identification and 
marking. 

(a) Gear identification. (1) Limited 
entry fixed gear (longline, trap or pot) 
must be marked at the surface and at 
each terminal end, with a pole, flag, 
light, radar reflector, and a buoy. 

(2) A buoy used to mark fixed gear 
must be marked with a number clearly 
identifying the owner or operator of 
the vessel. The number may be either: 

(i) If required by applicable state law, 
the vessel’s number, the commercial 
fishing license number, or buoy brand 
number; or 

(ii) The vessel documentation num-
ber issued by the USCG, or, for an un-
documented vessel, the vessel registra-
tion number issued by the state. 

(b) [Reserved] 

§ 660.220 Fixed gear fishery—crossover 
provisions. 

(a) Operating in both limited entry and 
open access fisheries. See provisions at 
§ 660.60(h)(7), subpart C. 

(b) Operating in north-south manage-
ment areas with different trip limits. 
NMFS uses different types of manage-
ment areas for West Coast groundfish 
management. One type of management 
area is the north-south management 
area, a large ocean area with northern 
and southern boundary lines wherein 
trip limits, seasons, and conservation 
areas follow a single theme. Within 
each north-south management area, 
there may be one or more conservation 
areas, detailed in §§ 660.60(h)(7) and 
660.70 through 660.74, subpart C. The 
provisions within this paragraph apply 
to vessels operating in different north- 
south management areas. Trip limits 
for a species or a species group may dif-
fer in different north-south manage-
ment areas along the coast. The fol-
lowing ‘‘crossover’’ provisions apply to 
vessels operating in different geo-
graphical areas that have different cu-
mulative or ‘‘per trip’’ trip limits for 
the same species or species group. Such 
crossover provisions do not apply to 
species that are subject only to daily 
trip limits, or to the trip limits for 
black rockfish off Washington (see 
§ 660.230(d)). 

(1) Going from a more restrictive to a 
more liberal area. If a vessel takes and 
retains any groundfish species or spe-
cies group of groundfish in an area 
where a more restrictive trip limit ap-
plies before fishing in an area where a 
more liberal trip limit (or no trip 
limit) applies, then that vessel is sub-
ject to the more restrictive trip limit 
for the entire period to which that trip 
limit applies, no matter where the fish 
are taken and retained, possessed, or 
landed. 
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(2) Going from a more liberal to a 
more restrictive area. If a vessel takes 
and retains a groundfish species or spe-
cies group in an area where a higher 
trip limit or no trip limit applies, and 
takes and retains, possesses or lands 
the same species or species group in an 
area where a more restrictive trip 
limit applies, that vessel is subject to 
the more restrictive trip limit for the 
entire period to which that trip limit 
applies, no matter where the fish are 
taken and retained, possessed, or land-
ed. 

(3) Operating in two different areas 
where a species or species group is 
managed with different types of trip 
limits. During the fishing year, NMFS 
may implement management measures 
for a species or species group that set 
different types of trip limits (for exam-
ple, per trip limits versus cumulative 
trip limits) for different areas. If a ves-
sel fishes for a species or species group 
that is managed with different types of 
trip limits in two different areas with-
in the same cumulative limit period, 
then that vessel is subject to the most 
restrictive overall cumulative limit for 
that species, regardless of where fish-
ing occurs. 

(4) Minor rockfish. Several rockfish 
species are designated with species-spe-
cific limits on one side of the 40°10′ N. 
lat. management line, and are included 
as part of a minor rockfish complex on 
the other side of the line. A vessel that 
takes and retains fish from a minor 
rockfish complex (nearshore, shelf, or 
slope) on both sides of a management 
line during a single cumulative limit 
period is subject to the more restric-
tive cumulative limit for that minor 
rockfish complex during that period. 

(i) If a vessel takes and retains minor 
slope rockfish north of 40°10′ N. lat., 
that vessel is also permitted to take 
and retain, possess or land splitnose 
rockfish up to its cumulative limit 
south of 40°10′ N. lat., even if splitnose 
rockfish were a part of the landings 
from minor slope rockfish taken and 
retained north of 40°10′ N. lat. 

(ii) If a vessel takes and retains 
minor slope rockfish south of 40°10′ N. 
lat., that vessel is also permitted to 
take and retain, possess or land POP 
up to its cumulative limit north of 
40°10′ N. lat., even if POP were a part of 

the landings from minor slope rockfish 
taken and retained south of 40°10′ N. 
lat. 

§ 660.230 Fixed gear fishery—manage-
ment measures. 

(a) General. Most species taken in 
limited entry fixed gear (longline and 
pot/trap) fisheries will be managed 
with cumulative trip limits (see trip 
limits in Tables 2 (North) and 2 (South) 
of this subpart), size limits (see 
§ 660.60(h)(5)), seasons (see trip limits in 
Tables 2 (North) and 2 (South) of this 
subpart and sablefish primary season 
details in § 660.231), gear restrictions 
(see paragraph (b) of this section), and 
closed areas (see paragraph (d) of this 
section and §§ 660.70 through 660.79). 
Cowcod retention is prohibited in all 
fisheries, and groundfish vessels oper-
ating south of Point Conception must 
adhere to CCA restrictions (see para-
graph (d)(10) of this section and 
§ 660.70). Yelloweye rockfish and canary 
rockfish retention is prohibited in the 
limited entry fixed gear fisheries. Reg-
ulations governing and tier limits for 
the limited entry, fixed gear sablefish 
primary season north of 36° N. lat. are 
found in § 660.231. Vessels not partici-
pating in the sablefish primary season 
are subject to daily or weekly sablefish 
limits in addition to cumulative limits 
for each cumulative limit period. Only 
one sablefish landing per week may be 
made in excess of the daily trip limit 
and, if the vessel chooses to make a 
landing in excess of that daily trip 
limit, then that is the only sablefish 
landing permitted for that week. The 
trip limit for black rockfish caught 
with hook-and-line gear also applies, 
see § 660.230(e). The trip limits in Table 
2 (North) and Table 2 (South) of this 
subpart apply to vessels participating 
in the limited entry groundfish fixed 
gear fishery and may not be exceeded. 
Federal commercial groundfish regula-
tions are not intended to supersede any 
more restrictive state commercial 
groundfish regulations relating to fed-
erally-managed groundfish. 

(b) Gear restrictions—(1) Longline and 
pot or trap gear are authorized in the 
limited entry fixed gear fishery, pro-
viding the gear is in compliance with 
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